
Hello Master Lian Tzi, 

I am writing to thank you for awarding me the Lotus Light Charity Society Mu-Shu Lee 

Memorial Scholarship in Social Work. I am incredibly grateful and touched that you chose me to 

be the recipient! I am currently in my fourth year of Social Work at UBC and this scholarship 

helps me to succeed in my academic and professional goals.  

I am from Victoria, BC and I chose UBC because it is known for having a supportive and 

enthusiastic academic community. That is why I am so grateful for awards such as this one, and 

why I feel that it is so important for awards such as these to be awarded to students. Doing so 

helps to provide students with a sense of being supported, of community, and of belonging. 

 I am grateful for this award because it helps to ease the financial load of the final year of 

my undergrad. This frees up time and resources that I am able to redirect towards being 

successful in my studies. Thank you! 

Thank you again! 

Indigo 

 


